Update January 25th

As you know, the virus has been moving through the school since our return after Christmas. At the moment we have significant numbers of children absent due to testing positive for Covid or isolating due to a sibling being unwell.
Several members of staff, teaching and non-teaching, have also been hit by the virus, including myself.
Recently, we have had to shut down our Nursery due to staff shortages and a high number of children testing positive. This was also the case with our P.5 class. However, both classes have now reopened and the school, in terms of staffing, is fairly stable. Our aim is to keep classes open if at all possible and we will only close them down if it is impossible to remain open due to staff shortages.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Each morning parents are ringing to report a new positive case in their children. This situation will no doubt continue for a week or two until the peak has passed. Please keep an eye out for any symptoms and carry out lateral flow tests regularly, to try to minimise the risk of infection. This is particularly important if someone in your child’s class has tested positive.
We appreciate your continued support and understanding as we make our way through this latest phase of the pandemic. It is our hope that once this wave has passed, a sense of stability will return.
Guidance, as you know, has been changed and your child can return to school if they test negative on days five and six and have no symptoms.
Hopefully, the current situation is at its worst and as Spring approaches, the pressure will ease and the associated anxiety will lift.
Please remember you can contact the school at any time for advice or support should you need it.
I have also attached the latest guidance we have received from the PHA.
Pauline McEvoy
Principal
